17 September 2012
Dear Families:

Your student has shown interest in joining the Dana Hills High School Mock Trial Team. We are an academic club on campus that welcomes all grades and abilities. 

The purpose of the club is to instill the tools and strategies necessary for public speaking, to promote citizenship, and to have fun! We are a registered school with the Constitutional Rights Foundation of Orange County (www.crfoc.org) and have participated in the Mock Trial Competition for many years. 

I would like to outline a few of the expectations and responsibilities necessary for your student’s (and for the club’s)  success:

1. Competition begins in December; therefore, we will have 3 practices a week on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 6-8pm in room 705.

2. Students are expected to arrive on time and prepared.

3. Competitions are at the Orange County Court House in Santa Ana and will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays evenings. Students will arrive on time and follow courtroom etiquette.
In addition, I will need help from obliging family members. Here are a few volunteer opportunities:

1. The team would like bottle waters for practice days. We do A LOT of talking and are lawyers (and witnesses) get parched.

2. The team will need transportation to the court house on competition days. I can only fit 3 students in my car.

3. The team will need snacks and/or light dinners on competition days. The cafeteria is closed at the court house, and we don’t have time to stop for dinner.

4. The team will need a house to practice at during the weekend when the competition gets closer.

5. The team would like to have any additional help from friends and/or family with any courtroom experience.

Lastly, the CRF requires a $1000 entrance fee to participate in the competition. In the past, this was covered with ASU funds, however times have changed. Now, we must ask for donations and organize fund raisers. We would like to request a donation of $25 per student if possible. This, however, is not a requirement to participate. We will entertain fundraising possibilities at our first official meeting on Monday, Sept. 24. 

If you and your student are willing and excited to participate in this great opportunity, please fill out the attached form and return it to me by Thursday, Sept. 20th.  At that time your student will receive the mock trial rules and case packet. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Virginia Reischl     vareischl@capousd.org
Student Name: __________________________________________________
Grade: _________________________

Email: _________________________

Phone: _________________________

Parent Name: ___________________________________________________

Email: _________________________________________________________

Volunteer Availability: 

